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Regional District of Nanaimo Board – Meeting Date: July 23, 2024 
 

 
 
This document contains closed ‘in-camera’ meeting decisions that have been released because they are no 
longer considered sensitive.  
 
 
Draft Agreements to Install a Cellular Tower on the Greater Nanaimo Pollution Control Center – 4600 
Hammond Bay Road, Nanaimo, BC 
 
See attached News Release 
 

Released: August 16, 2024 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

  
  

       NEWS RELEASE 
 

          

 
August 16, 2024 

      

New Cellular Tower on RDN Property Would Bring Improved Wireless Service to the 
Hammond Bay Area 

 

The Regional District of Nanaimo (RDN) is pleased to announce an agreement with TELUS Communications 
Inc. and Rogers Communications has been reached to provide land at the Greater Nanaimo Pollution 
Control Centre (GNPCC) for the installation of a cellular tower. The new tower, if it proceeds, would 
improve cellular coverage at the GNPCC and within the broader community. 
 
The installation and operation of the tower would have no tax implications for residents – the cost of the 
project, including construction and ongoing operation and maintenance of the cellular tower, would be 
borne by TELUS and Rogers. The RDN would provide use of the land for the project through this agreement. 
The designated land is not needed for current or future GNPCC use, and the tower would not interfere 
with daily operations or employee activities. 
 
The public and land use authority consultation process is anticipated to occur this fall and will culminate 
with a request for land use concurrence from City of Nanaimo Council. TELUS will inform the community 
how and when the public consultation will happen once the process begins in September. 
 
“We are excited to partner with TELUS and Rogers to bring reliable cellular service to the Hammond Bay 
area in Nanaimo. Many people use mobile phones for both personal and professional communications, 
making access to cellular coverage essential for both day-to-day living and emergencies. We are pleased 
that the project for this much-needed service is moving to the public consultation phase.” – Vanessa Craig, 
Chair, Regional District of Nanaimo 
 
“Working in close collaboration with the Regional District of Nanaimo, TELUS looks forward to bringing 
enhanced wireless service to the Hammond Bay area. These partnerships allow TELUS to prioritize 
investments in communities needing critical cellular coverage, and once the new tower is built, the 
improved network capacity will enable us to stay ahead of the demand for connectivity as the population 
grows.” - Tony Buu, Director Technology Strategy, TELUS. 
 
“As Canada’s largest and most reliable 5G network provider, we are always looking to expand to connect 
more Canadians when and where they want. We are proud to partner with the Regional District of 
Nanaimo on this project to improve wireless coverage in the region.” – Mark Kennedy, Senior Vice 
President, Wireless Core Engineering, National Network Implementation, Rogers 
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For more information, please contact: 

 Rebecca Taylor    Tricia Lo    
 Communications Coordinator  TELUS Media Relations  Rogers Media Relations 

Regional District of Nanaimo  TELUS    Rogers 
250-713-2400    tricia.lo@telus.com  media@rci.rogers.com 
engagement@rdn.bc.ca       1-844-226-1338 
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